STATE OF CONNECTICUT

CONNECTICUT SITING COUNCIL
Ten Franklin Square, New Britain, CT 06051
Phone: {860) 827-2935 Fax: (860) 827-2950
E-Mail: siting.council@ect.gov
www.ct.gov/ese

Febtuary 26, 2018

Gregory Metcier, Esq.
Supervising Attorney
American Tower Corporation
10 Presidential Way

Woburn, MA 01801

RE: DOCKET NO. 453 - American Tower Corporation and New Cingular Wireless PCS, LLC
Certificate of Environmental Compatibility and Public Need for the construction,
maintenance, and operation of a telecommunications facility located at Manchester Tax
Assessor Map 133, Block 3700, Lot 701, 701 Lydall Street, Manchester, Connecticut.

Dear Attorney Metcier:

‘The Connecticut Siting Council (Council) is in teceipt of your e-mail cortespondence dated February
23, 2018 indicating American Tower Cotporation’s plans to withdraw and not proceed with
construction of the above-referenced facility. The Council hetreby acknowledges the withdrawal and
sutrender of the Certificate of Environmental Compatibility and Public Need for this facility.

The Council declares this matter to no longer be pending before this agency. Please note that if
American Tower Corporation decides to present an amended application to the Council in the future
for the 701 Lydall Street site that such a request will need to be submitted as a new application that
must follow the applicable statutory and regulatory tequitements for a new Application for a
Certificate of Environmental Compatibility and Public Need.

Should you have any questions, please feel free to contact the Council’s office.

Sincerely,

Nilidlfied -

. Melanie A. Bachman, Esq.
Executive Director

(5 Lucia Chiocchio, Esq., Cuddy & Fedet
Parties & Intervenors
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From: Greg Mercier [mailto:Greg.Mercier@AmericanTower.com &f
Sent: Friday, February 23, 2018 2:57 PM i FEB 23 2018

To: Bachman, Melanie <Melanie.Bachman@ct.gov>

Subject: Docket 453- Withdrawal ' Doy
LAk

Hi Melanie:
Following up on our call, | wanted to confirm that American Tower is aware of the fact that the deadline
for construction of the tower facility allowed pursuant to Docket 453 is April 20, 2018. American Tower

plans to withdraw and not proceed with construction of the tower facility.

Please let me know if you have any questions, thank you.

Gregory Mercier

Supervising Aftorney

American Tower Corporation
10 Presidential Way

Woburn, MA 01801

Office: 781.926.4712

Mobile: §78.807.7615 .

greg.mercier@americantower.com
10 W 081

Go Green! Please think about our environment before printing this email.

CONFIDENTIAL, PROPRIETARY and PRIVILEGED: The information contained in this e-mail and any attachments
constitutes proprietary and confidential information of American Tower Corporation and its affiliates. This
cormmunication contains information that is proprietary and may be subject to the attorney-client, work product or
other fegal privilege or otherwise legally exempt from disclosure even if received in error. The communication is
intended for the use of the addressee only. If you are not the infended recipient, you are hereby notified that any
dissemination, distribution or copying of this communication is strictly prohibited. If you have received this
communication in error, please immediately notify us by refum e-mail and destroy any copies, electronic, paper or
otherwise, which you may have of this communication. Thank you for your cooperation.




